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Thank you to LF. Right on cue, as the lockdown reaches its first weekend and there is a “literally” captive 
audience, the western media announce that Biden has won the American presidential election. To those 
still left who look beyond the western mainstream, we see that this is anything but true. It appears that as 
they see the new world coming galloping over the horizon, there is no need to bother with the truth 
anymore. Perhaps Colby's quote is prescient: “Our program of disinformation will be complete when 
everything the public believes is false.”

It's the lies by omission that get me. Never a word about the uncovering of all the dead people voting, the 
videos of whistleblowers for the USPS, the arrest of Dallas Jones by the FBI, the voting machine 'glitches', 
the videos of people pulling up in station wagons and unloading boxes onto pump trucks, with no chain of 
custody, video of election workers altering ballots in the counting stations, observers kept twenty odd feet 
away. This has to be the most comprehensive gaslighting operation ever perpetuated on the western world. 
Certainly the most far reaching. To shut down whole countries, while they rig, what might conceivably be, 
the last American election in the old style. Wow. Just wow.

So, what for the future? Now that there is no more honest media, can we expect the tech giants to go all out 
and remove opposing political views? The purge on Twitter, Facebook has been easy because the target 
audience is so weak, but what about the independents? What about things like the Switching Station which 
relays these boards? That could be attacked at the ISP level.

^71130 Makes you realise the importance of boards like these, right? The anonymity sucks, but the 
realisation that it has to happen at all is proof in itself of the desperate situation. When Captain Cutlery had 
his meldown back in the year :) it almost (almost) seemed like an overreaction, but all it really was, was the 
guy waking up fully to how bad things are.

^71131 Purging the opposition is one thing, but they're getting together target lists in the States. The odds 
on internment camps are shortening, especially as they have the cover of the Covid to try and legitimise an 
excuse! OK, that's extreme, but the purging isn't. Did you see the flag notice on  the relay page to Random 
Skies? They got denial of service when it was using an algo to post stuff from these boards. They're doing it 
behind the scenes now and using a dropbox to pick up the pages as raw PDFs. I imagine that wothout 
direct intervention, that's a client-side button press and can't be interfered with. But it does mean that the 
next site to go down would have to be Random Skies itself. That might even be classed as book burning, 
no? I hope they've got something in reserve.
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